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As everyone is aware, there are a number of issues that have come up since our last phone call.
 

1. Attached are the affidavits for publication for the Kansas Register and Newton Now for the
agreed upon hearing date. The same announcement was in the Wichita Eagle and Hutchinson
News, but we don’t have the affidavits yet. A second notice is also schedule to run the first
week of October. I’ve also attached a copy of the notice that went out to advertise the July 28
public information meeting held in Halstead. Coupled with the information already submitted
by DWR, everyone should now have a copy of all the notices about these applications that
were sent out.

2. GMD2 – Tom you indicated on Friday that you wanted to respond to DWR’s letter about
notices, are you also planning to respond to the Motion filed by the City on Friday? If so, do
you know when we might anticipate such a response?

3. Since all of this is intertwined to some degree, the Chief Engineer would like to hold another
phone conference to discuss these issues. We would like to get something scheduled for
Thursday afternoon in light of the Monday deadline for discovery.

4. Finally, it is our hope that all the issues raised in the last week can be dealt with in a single
order to get this hearing back on track. Please keep in mind that the public nature of this
hearing means that it is not like a normal administrative hearing or district court date
involving a single water right owner that can continually be rescheduled. It is important to
have a firm schedule in place so actual water right owners can be given notice of the public
hearing and have a meaningful opportunity to participate in this process. To that end, it
would be greatly appreciated if the parties (GMD2, Wichita, and DWR) could get together
before our next conference call and figure out if this process is feasible for everyone going
forward and jointly submit a hearing schedule. The alternative will be a schedule set by the
Chief Engineer, which may include appropriate limitations on the scope of discovery as
allowed by KAR 5-14-3a. I think it is also helpful for you to know that the Chief Engineer is
considering ordering DWR to send out notification to those water rights between 1,000 feet
and ½ mile. This would include the same letter previously sent with 14 days to submit
comments. This can likely be accomplished within a few days, so it should not add significant
time to the process.

 
Please let me know about your availability of Thursday afternoon. Thanks.
 
 
Kenneth B. Titus | Chief Counsel
Kansas Department of Agriculture
1320 Research Park Drive
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Public Informational Meeting 
Wichita Aquifer Storage and Recovery project proposed changes 


June 28, 2018, 7:00 pm, Halstead High School Auditorium, 520 W 6th St, Halstead, KS 67056  
 


The City of Wichita has the state’s only active Artificial Storage and Recovery (ASR) project, devel-
oped and approved in two phases within the Equus Beds Aquifer.  On March 12, 2018, the City for-
warded to the KDA Division of Water Resources (KDA-DWR) a detailed proposal for changes to the 
conditions associated with its existing permits for Phase II of its ASR project including a new method 
to accumulate recharge credits during times of limited recharge capacity. The City also filed a series of 
new applications to allow it to recover recharge credits at its existing production wells. Details can be 
found on KDA-DWR’s web site at: http://www.agriculture.ks.gov/WichitaASR.  
 
While the City’s proposal and pending new applications will be subject to a formal public hearing late 
summer 2018 including recommendation by the Equus Bed’s Groundwater Management District No. 2, 
KDA-DWR will host a public informational meeting on Thursday, June 28 at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Halstead High School auditorium. This meeting will provide the public with information about the 
City’s proposal and proposed terms and conditions that would be associated with any approval of its 
proposal. The meeting will also provide the public with an opportunity for questions and answers ahead 
of the formal review process. 
 
For questions, please contact Chris Beightel of KDA-DWR at 785-564-6659. 
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